
Martha Mobley, Editor January 2022 Issue 

Fellow Chatham Area Shaggers, 

I hope this letter finds all of you safe 

and healthy and that everyone had a 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year. I would like to take a minute and 

thank all of you for your support of our 

shag club during the past year. It is al-

ways good to see all of you at our so-

cials. I also need to say a Thank You to 

the officers of our club. I have said that 

the hardest thing I have to do each 

month is to write the newsletter and 

get it to Martha Mobley before she 

goes to calling me which is often. Mar-

tha does the newsletters and takes 

care of the web page for the club. Larry 

Howle arranges all the DJs for our so-

cials and does the phone tree to notify 

everyone of the socials. The first faces 

you always see at the socials is Ann 

Plummer and Patsy Glover. Ann is our 

treasure and Patsy is our secretary. 

These ladies work hard making sure 

everyone gets signed in and collecting 

admissions to our parties. These ladies 

also take care of the business that it 

takes to keep the bills paid and other 

issues that the club has.  Steve Rogers 

is our Sgt at Arms, and he is there al-

ways supporting Ann and Patsy with 

anything they need or any other task 

that we have. Cathy Cash sends out the 

newsletter each month and she also 

sends out emails to the members for 

me when needed. Thank You to these 

folks for all the hard work they do each 

month and during the year to keep our 

club going. 

Now it is your turn! Our Reup Party is 

this month, and we need each and eve-

ryone of you at our January Social. Due 

to the COVID we have not had a reup 

since 2019. We will have reup forms at 

the party and we need your support to 

keep our shag club going! Our DJ for 

the party will be David Pendergraft and 

it is the second Sunday which is Janu-

ary 9th at 5 o’clock at the Dockside. 

Hope to see all of you there. 

If any of you are planning on going to 

Mid-Winter at the beach this month, I 

do have SOS Cards and will have them 

at the party or if you call me, we can 

make some other arrangements to get 

the to you. They are still $30 if you buy 

them from the club or $35 if you buy 

them at the beach. 

Always remember to ask someone you 

don’t know to dance. 

Jay 

The President’s Letter 



Please visit the CASA website at 

www.chathamareashagassociation.weebly.com 

Martha Mobley - administrator 

336-263-0829 / myelbom@att.net 

Please support our 

advertisers 

2021/2022 Officers 

President 

Jay Strickland 

Vice President 

Larry Howle 

Secretary 

Patsy Glover 

Treasurer 

Ann Plummer 

Sergeant At Arms 

Steve Rogers 

Board Members 

Cynthia Strickland 

Martha Howle 

Please support your Club 

and your Officers! 

CHATHAM AREA SHAG ASSOCIATION 
Welcomes all our MEMBERS & GUESTS 

                



January Birthdays 

Nancy Mallory ............. 01/01 

Cindy Wheeler ............. 01/11 

Cathy Cole .................. 01/25 

 

January 

Anniversaries 

 

For area parties – check out: 

www.shagdance.com 

www.shagtour.com 

www.keepshaggin.com 
 

N O T E S  F R O M  

T H E  E D I T O R  
Bringing your own beer, wine, or liquor is not permit-
ted.  Quality Inn & Suites’ ABC License can be re-
voked and the WSSC would have to relocate.  All 
members need to monitor the situation since WSSC 
has the most to lose!!! 

P L E A S E  R E M E M B E R  
Each of us needs to remember to tip or say 
“thank you” to those who serve us.    Let’s re-

member to show our appreciation for their ser-

vice.     Thank you 

 

We are a very friendly club – be sure to 

welcome our guests when you see a new 

face. 

I N T E R N E T  R A D I O  

Check out www.jukinoldies.com 
for some great music by some 
great DJs  

S.O.S Radio is now on 
TuneIn and you can 
stream it on Alexa or 
Google Home by say-
ing “Play Sound of 
the Strand on TuneIn 
radio” we are on 
Facebook and twitter 
@soundofstrand..... 



Don & Susan Evers 

Dance Lessons will be 

every Tuesday from now on 











P. O. Box 1279 

Pittsboro, NC 27312 

January 2022January 2022January 2022   

The objective of the Chatham Area Shag Association is to bring people 

together with the mutual interest in shag dancing, socializing, developing 

friendships, and to preserve the shag dance and its music 

January SocialJanuary SocialJanuary Social   
January 09, 2022January 09, 2022January 09, 2022   

More Information Inside 

Chatham Area Shag Association 

Welcomes all new members; renewed 
members and guests. 

Be sure to welcome new folks and ask 
them to dance. 


